CITY OF VAUGHAN

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 26, 2023

Item 15, Report No. 31, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted without amendment by the Council of the City of Vaughan on September 26, 2023.

15. NEW BUSINESS – UNKEMPT LAWNS ON RESIDENTIAL PROPERTIES AND UNSIGHTLY WEEDS ON CITY INFRASTRUCTURE

The Committee of the Whole recommends that staff bring back reports before the next budget meetings on the various options of:

- enforcing By-laws with respect to property standards, the maintenance of unkempt lawns on residential properties, especially corner lots; and
- 2) effectively and safely maintaining the unsightly growth of weeds on City infrastructure, including, concrete medians, kerbs, sidewalks, etc.

The foregoing matters were brought to the attention of the Committee by Councillor De Francesca.